
ANTHONY AXFORD BOLTON CRICKET LEAGUE 

MINUTES OF THE ADDITIONAL COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT TONGE C.C. 

1st AUGUST 2016 

 

Apologies: Karen Knott and Mike Tyldesley. 

Bolton League Structure 2017: Clubs voted 18-2 in favour of two divisions of 10 rather than a 

division of 12 and one of 8. Standish abstained. It was agreed that provided there are two divisions 

of 10 there can be variations to the proposal previously circulated. 

Finance: The Treasurer confirmed all clubs have paid acceptable sums of money and outstanding 

creditors can be paid. 

League Presentations: The Junior Committee will be arranging theirs at the meeting on 11th August. 

At the next League Meeting clubs are asked to make a decision on a senior presentation based on 

clubs having to take a minimum of six tickets at £18 for a formal dinner. 

Development Group: It was agreed the Chairman would establish a Development Group to try to 

attract additional clubs for the 2018 season. The Secretary will place advertisements in local 

newspapers as required by LCB regulations when asked to do so by the DG. Before the DG becomes 

active a decision will have to be made in which division news clubs are placed. It was agreed that at 

the end of season 2017 two clubs will be relegated and two promoted. 

ECB Survey: Clubs who had not already done so were asked to take part in the survey this evening. 

40 Over Competition: Clubs who have not already done so are asked to post their results on Play 

Cricket. As Farnworth are still involved in the Lancs KO some rearrangements may have to be made 

to the semi-final and final dates. 

Rearranged Matches: Only the matches from 21st May will be rearranged. These will be played on 

4th September. 

Correspondence: A letter from the Ground Committee regarding Little Hulton was read to the 

Committee. Darren Mullineux from the GC will be working with the LH groundsman with a view to 

having the pitch back to Bolton League standards by the start of the 2017 season. A post season 

inspection will be made by the Ground Committee.  

Professionals: A proposal sent previously to the League officials will be circulated to all clubs before 

the next meeting. 

Date of Next Meeting: 22nd August, 7.45pm at Tonge C.C.   


